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NOTIFICATION
Addendum

The following communication, dated 16 June 2003, has been received from the United States.

_______________

Removal of Cold Treatment Requirement for Ya Pears Imported from Hebei Province in China


The USDA-APHIS is removing the cold treatment requirement for Ya pears imported from Hebei Province in the People's Republic of China.  The cold treatment requirement had been imposed to ensure that Ya pears did not introduce the Oriental fruit fly into the United States.  The People's Republic of China has submitted data indicating that no Oriental fruit flies have been found in Heibei Province since the beginning of 1997 and has requested that we remove the cold treatment requirement.  This action will remove a restriction that no longer appears necessary.


[The notified document can be obtained from – Mr William Janis, US Department of Agriculture, Stop 1027, Washington D.C. 20250 Telephone: 202 720 9047 Fax: 202720-0677, fstsd@fas.udsda.gov].

__________


